

SCOUT LAW PLAZA at S bar F Scout Ranch

Russ Hart is a visionary of St. Louis Scouting. During his tenure as our Scout Executive, S bar F Scout Ranch was developed and our Council rose to be recognized as the premier Scout council in America. It is most fitting that this Scout Law Plaza at the Ranch be named in his honor and in lasting memory of his leadership to Scouting.



"As I see it, camping is the heart of Boy Scouting."

— Russell J. Hart



Russell J. Hart served the St. Louis Area Council as Scout Executive from 1959 to 1980. Help him preserve the foundation of Scouting in the Scout Law Plaza.

Enclosed is a □ check or	charge to my ☐ MasterCard ☐ Visa
Card Number	
Expiration Date/	Signature
ı	Make checks payable to the Greater St. Louis Area Council—BSA.
Name	
Address	
City, State, Zip	
Daytime Phone/	E-mail
☐ 4" x 8" brick, 2-3 lines, \$275	(14 characters per line)
Inscribe as follows: [line 1]	
[line 2]	

Greater St. Louis Area Council-BSA

4568 West Pine Blvd.

St. Louis, MO 63108-2193